
Form 51-102F3 
Material Change Report 

Item 1: Name and Address of Company 

Nova Pacific Metals Corp. (the “Company”) 
Suite 306 – 1110 Hamilton Street 
Vancouver, BC V6B 2S2 

Item 2: Date of Material Change 

April 7, 2025 

Item 3: News Release 

A news release was disseminated on April 8, 2025 via Newsfile. 

Item 4: Summary of Material Change 

On April 8, 2025, the Company announced that the British Columbia Ministry of Mining and 
Critical Minerals had issued an exploration drilling permit (the “Permit”) for the Company's Lara 
Volcanogenic Massive Sulfide (VMS) project on Vancouver Island, British Columbia. 

Item 5: Full Description of Material Change 

The Permit authorizes the Company to proceed with its planned 10,000-meter diamond drill 
program comprising 50 drill holes, which was initially announced in July 2024. The drill program 
is designed to provide both confirmation of the historical Lara VMS mineral resource estimate, 
as well as to provide infill drilling data necessary to complete an updated and current mineral 
resource estimate. 

Item 6: Reliance on subsection 7.1(2) of National Instrument 51-102 

Not applicable. 

Item 7: Omitted Information 

None. 

Item 8: Executive Officer 

Malcolm Bell, CEO 
Telephone: (778) 868-2226 

Item 9: Date of Report 

April 15, 2025 
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